


BRANXTON PARISH COUNCIL
                                          Parish Council website: www.branxtonvillage.weebly.com
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 15th May 2018,
                                          In Branxton Village Hall at 7.00p.m.

PRESENT:  Chairman N Allen Vice- Chairman P Turnbull 
                      Parish Councillors R Neill & J Wilson
County Councillor A Murray

 Clerk I Hunter


 PC Dan Perry & A/Sgt Will Munro

          4 members of the public
Public Question Time- None

 
Community Police – PC Dan Perry reported there has only been one report of criminal damage since the last meeting.

          A/Sgt Will Munro gave a summary of the rural team, explaining poaching is a priority and if available members of the team will attend events.
PC Dan Perry & A/Sgt Will Munro left the meeting at that point.

Min 367 – Chairman’s Annual report- The Chairman read out the following report:

Branxton Parish Council holds a posting for five councillors and has remained one member down over the year. A vote among the existing councillors at the last AGM saw myself being returned in the chairman’s role with Paul Turnbull continuing the role of Vice Chairman. The members of the current parish council are: Paul Turnbull – Vice Chairman, Robin Neill, Jackie Wilson and myself. The parish clerk is Isabel Hunter. 

The Council has met on 4 occasions during the year (3 standard Parish Council meetings and a meeting focussing on a planning application within the village.  One other arranged meeting was not quorate). At each meeting we deal with general issues such as finance, highways, planning and policing along with any correspondence received or matters arising outside the agenda. 

The council has adopted a series of working documents (which we are required to do) for the duration of the current council, including Standing Orders, Financial Regulations, Audit Measures, Information Access and associated documents. 

During the course of the year, Council members have been given the opportunity to represent the Parish by attending some external events/meetings organised by Northumberland County Council and more local bodies. 

It should be noted that this is a very small, rural parish with a very small population and, as such, many issues that may have a great impact on other councils eg main roads are not so relevant.  However, Parish Council meetings for the quarterly council meetings and others have dealt with matters such as:

· Highways: During the past year the topic of Highways has mostly focussed on the state of the roads especially the never-ending battle with pot holes.

· Planning: We monitor all planning applications that are in the Parish area and aim to consider those in neighbouring areas that will have an impact on our village. We support reasonable applications that add to the village but do oppose developments that are clearly unreasonable or excessive and create a negative impact on the environment.  The PC was commended recently by numerous parishioners on how well we dealt with a contentious planning application.

· Policing: We are regularly informed by the local police, whenever they are able to attend PC meetings, of their patrols of the parish and any recorded crimes.  They have not yet found the need to patrol in riot gear!

I would like to say thank you to all, including Parish Councillors, who have worked and supported the village during the past year and thank them for the hard work put in. Special thanks go to Councillor Anthony Murray who has given us great support over the past year and feeds our concerns back to the County Council.  His support in fighting the corner for this and all other parishes in his ward is exemplary. Anthony updates us at meetings, where possible, on what is going on at County level of relevant matters and is always prepared to answer our questions on such matters. 

I am especially happy that the Parish Council has begun an annual sponsored walk to raise funds for a selected charity.  We managed to raise over £80 for the Great North Air Ambulance in September.  I hope this will become a bigger event in the future.  Paul Turnbull deserves great credit for having done the bulk of the organisation of this.

Our Parish Clerk, Isabel Hunter, deserves a special mention as she is not only a fantastic clerk but has a wealth of experience as a councillor at various levels.  I thank Isabel for all her hard work and the huge amount of support that she has given me, and us, over the year.

On a personal level, I unfortunately feel that I need to step down from the Parish Council, at least initially in a Chair or Vice Chair position as my wife, Jenny, and I have decided to sell our house now that our children have grown up and are living elsewhere.  We are looking to the future and the onset of being elderly and infirm so have decided to make the move now to a house which will be more suitable for us when we get to that point.  This means moving away from Branxton which has been my home for the past 40 years.  It is a very sad time and has been a hard decision to make. 

Parish Councillors agreed the report.

Min 368 -Election of Chairman for  2018/19-  Parish Councillor P Turnbull proposed & Parish Councillor R Neill seconded Parish Councillor N Allen as Chairman for the forthcoming year. This was agreed. Parish Councillor N Allen accepted the position and signed the Declaration of Acceptance.
Min 369- Election of Vice-Chairman for 2018/19- The Chairman proposed & Parish Councillor J Wilson seconded Parish Councillor P Turnbull as Vice-Chairman for the forthcoming year. This was agreed. Parish Councillor P Turnbull accepted the position
Apologies for Absence: None
Declaration of Interests: The Clerk declared a Personal & Prejudicial Interest in the annual review of the Clerk’s Salary.

Request for Dispensation: None
Min 370 - Standing Orders- Parish Councillors undertook an annual review of the Standing Orders and agreed to adopt them.

Min 371- Complaints Procedure- Parish Councillors undertook an annual review of the Complaints Procedure and agreed to adopt it.
Minutes of the Meeting: The Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th March 2018 previously circulated were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
Min 372 (Min 366)- Stones- The Chairman informed the meeting that he will continue to try to contact the landowner of Branxton Buildings regarding the stones on the edge of the Highway.

Min 373- Annual Governance and Accountability Return for 2017/2018
· Parish Councillors noted that no actions were raised from the report of the Internal Auditor 
· Parish Councillors approved the Annual Governance Statement 
· Parish Councillors approved the Annual Accounts for 2017/2018 
· Parish Councillors approved the Accounting Statement and Explanation of Variances 
· Parish Councillors confirmed and approved the Certification of Exemption.
· Parish Councillors agreed to pay the Internal Auditor £10 for undertaking the Internal Audit.

The Clerk declared a Personal & Prejudicial Interest in the next Agenda item. Parish Councillors agreed the Clerk remain in the meeting.
Min 374- Annual review of the Clerk’s Salary- Parish Councillors considered the 2018/19 National Salary Award and agreed to raise the Clerk up to SPC 22, which equates to £10.953 per hour. The Clerk thanked Parish Councillors for the pay rise.
Min 375- Financial Statement
· Bank of Scotland Account

£785.75
Min 376- Accounts for Payment –  
· Mrs E I Hunter
£   58.62
Clerk’s Salary 7.25 hours @£10.099 per hour

· HMRC


£   14.60
PAYE

· E Rathbone

£   10.00
Internal Auditor

Min 377- Correspondence

· Clerks & Councils Direct- Newsletter

· NCC- Waste Information leaflets

· NCC- Love Northumberland information

· CPRE- Spring Newsletter

Min 378- Data Protection- Parish Councillors adopted the following previously circulated policies and forms supplied by National Association of Local Councils
· General Privacy Notice.
· Staff & Councillors Privacy Notice.
· Consent form.
· The role of Data Protection Officers.
· DPIA Assessment Checklist.
· Subject access policy and template response letters.
· Privacy Policy Checklist.

· Checklist of what to include in a security incident response policy.

· Cybersecurity checklist.

· Council’s internal register of processing activities.

· Parish Councillors gave delegated authority to the Chairman and Clerk to work through the previously circulated 
· Personal Data Audit Questionnaire

· Action Plan.
Min 379- Annual Insurance Premium- Parish Councillors agreed to agree the 2018/19 Insurance premium via e-mail and ratify the decision at the September meeting. The Clerk informed that she is challenging an invoice received from Northumberland County Council looking for an additional payment as they suggest that there is a payment outstanding from a previous year. The Clerk concluded to say she has checked the records back to 2008 and a payment has been made every year.
Min 380- Armistice Vigil- Parish Councillors considered the letter received from the Royal British Legion and agreed they would like to be involved. The Chairman agreed to be the contact for the Parish Council and he would speak to the editor of The Forum to see if they would place a summary in the next edition looking for volunteers. The Clerk agreed to update the Royal British Legion that the Chairman is the lead contact. 
Min 381- Local issue- The Chairman advised the meeting that the Stickle Heaton Planning Application has been withdrawn.
Min 382- Parish Council Meeting dates for 2018/19-  Parish Councillors agreed the following dates for Parish Council meeting dates in 2018/19:

11th September 2018



11th December 2018



12th March 2019



14th May 2019
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Min 383- Planning Application Land North West of Braeside Branxton- Parish Councillor J Wilson raised concerns regarding comments within the report prepared by the Applicant’s Agent. Parish Councillors agreed that Parish Councillor J Wilson draft a response and circulate it for Parish Councillors agreement.
Min 384- Dog fouling- Parish Councillor J Wilson informed the meeting that she is continuing to erect “No Dog Fouling” notices.
Min 385- Flower boxes on the Green- Parish Councillor R Neill advised the meeting that the flower boxes on the green need attention. The Chairman and the Vice-Chairman agreed to have a look at the boxes.

Min 386- Sponsored walk- Parish Councillors agreed to undertake a sponsored walk on the 15th September in aid of the Great North Air Ambulance. The Chairman and the Vice-Chairman agreed to organise the event.
Date of the next Parish Council Meeting will be held on 11th September 2018 at 7.00 p.m.                       in Branxton Village Hall.
Meeting closed at 8.15 p.m.
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